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Youth Advisory Board Minutes
Monday 20th June 2016, 17.30-19.00 p.m.
Venue: Victory Housing Office, N Walsham  
Attendees: Jessica Read (representing Norfolk Youth Parliament and NNYAB’s Young Commissioners), Sonia Shuter (chair), Anastasia Twigg, Jo Todd, Anne Ridley, Lynn Friel, Sharon Matthews, Alan Leventhal.
Apologies: Mike Beard, Joy Ademola, Rebecca Champion, Robert Speck and Nula Cooper.
Agenda

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions (S.S) 

2. Agree minutes of last meeting: Matters arising not already included on agenda (S.S)

3. Update from the meeting with MAP NNPAYP Providers  (AT)

4. Update on Commissioning Plan-draft Needs Analysis document(AT)

5. Vacancy for the chair and representative from the county council

6. A.O.B. 

1. Welcome/Apologies/Introductions
After welcoming members and passing on apologies, we did a round robin to introduce ourselves.  
2. Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes were agreed. Matters arising:- A.T made contact with Norfolk LGBT+ to enquire about actions they have taken to secure match funding. Project Manager Fiona Liew-Bedford informed A.T. that grant applications had been submitted to the North Norfolk Big Society Fund, which was unsuccessful, and to the Mental Health & Wellbeing fund, for which they were awaiting the outcome.  A.T. suggested that the remaining match funds allocated to Norfolk LGBT+ be given out on the same basis as had been agreed for EP Youth, in that the North Norfolk Blah project had been running for several months on other funding secured by Norfolk LGBT+.  This was agreed and S.S. requested an invoice be requested from NLGBT+.
Action:- A.T. to request invoice for payment of remaining funds allocated to the NN Blah project. 
3. Update from the meeting with MAP NNPAYP Providers
A.T fed back that it had been a positive meeting attended by; William Mills and Karla George from MAP and Robin Konieczny.  All parties had acknowledged there had been a lack of communication, which had created unclear expectations between MAP and the NNYAB, and recognised the need for improvement.  It was agreed that a revised Service Level Agreement would be drawn up which would include; a clear statement about the project operating across the locality, and developing a partnership approach, which could help offset any disruptions through service transition.  It was also agreed that a minimum of 60 new referrals would be taken during the 2016-17 funding period.
4. Update on Commissioning Plan-draft Needs Analysis document 
A.T talked through the first draft of the needs analysis document shared with members of the board, and the process of compiling and analysing the statistical data from the survey, alongside the qualitative data gained from a number of focussed discussions and prioritising exercises with various groups of adults and young people. Previous concerns around having to ensure all projects were completed and all commissioning funds spent before March 2017 were no longer an issue, as Norfolk County Council had changed its position on the matter, stating that oversight of the projects would remain with the board in the event of the YAB co-ordinator role being transferred to a new provider.  A.T. hoped to have the document completed within the next few weeks along with a first draft of the 2016/17 commissioning plan.  
As mental health continues to be a priority for young people in North Norfolk, and the NNYAB has been happy with the work undertaken by YMCA in developing and delivering the North Norfolk Young People’s Mental Health project, it was agreed that it would be appropriate to extend the current commission to include the 2016-17 funding period.  A.T. has had initial discussions with YMCA around their capacity to extend the project and YMCA has agreed to submit a proposal.  A.L suggested that an opportunity existed to extend the projects reach, in terms of awareness raising, by linking in with libraries especially around their current ‘Shelf Help’ campaign, promoting mental health, self-help resources for young people.
The other main priority emerging from the data is bullying in school.  A.T has been in contact with Acle High School, who is using the Tootoot online reporting system funded by Broadland YAB, to request feedback as to its effectiveness.  S.M informed the board that Aylesham High School had won an award for its anti-bullying scheme so it would be good to find out more about this and if the Tootoot system is a part of it.  It was also suggested that the board makes contact with Rita Adaire who was involved in setting up the Zap anti-bullying programme.
Action:-A.T to make contact with Aylesham High School and Rita Adaire regarding their anti-bullying programmes and resources.
5. Vacancy for the chair and representative from the county council
With Brian Hannah’s resignation as Chair of the board there are a number of positions to be filled.  There has been one verbal expression of interest in the position of chair but the board member in question was not present. A.R stated she would have been interested but as she is due to go on maternity leave in the near future, felt that it would be unfair to take the role on.  As well as being the chair, Brian represented members on both the borough and county councils.  Robin K is taking up the issue of the county council member vacancy.  Having requested information about the process of securing a borough council member for the board, S.S informed the board that a formal letter of request would have to be sent to the leader of the council.
Action:- A.T will ask for expressions of interest in the role of the chair to be submitted before the next board meeting and write to the leader of the North Norfolk Borough Council to request member representation.
6. A.O.B
A.T. & J.R fed back to the board about the Secret Shopper for Health project, where young commissioners visited 5 pharmacies across the North Norfolk locality during a very wet day in the May half-term break.  The outcomes were on the whole positive and after each visit notes were written up on a recording form.  At the end of the session there was a general discussion about the young peoples’ experiences which was filmed by one of the group and highlighted their initial nervousness at undertaking the task and sense of shock where they had encountered negative attitudes.  The film will be edited and then sent to the NNCCG.   
J.R fed back about her experience of attending the televised E.U. referendum debate for young people in Norwich, which she felt was not as participative as she had hoped, and also informed the group that she would be doing a sky dive as part of her role as an MYP in their aim to raise funds for young peoples’ mental health services in Norfolk.
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